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Term 2 (11 weeks) 
Mon 21st Apr – Fri  4th Jul  

 

Mon 2nd – Wed 4th June 
Golf Cl inics  for Yrs  4-6 

 

Wednesday 4th June 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons  

 

6pm  P&F Meeting  
in SFX Staff Room 

 

Thursday 5th June 
World Environment Day 

 

Friday 6th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

3DGS 
 

Division Netbal l  @ Selki rk 

Stadium for selected Yr 5/6 
s tudents  

 

Saturday 7th June/ 
Sunday 8th June 

Year 4 Sacrament of 
Eucharis t 

 

Monday 9th June 
King’s  Bi rthday Publ ic 

Hol iday - Student free day 
  

Tues 10th – Wed 11th June 
Year 4 Lady Northcote Camp 

 

Wednesday 11th June 

Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons  
 

Wed 11th – Fri 13th June 
Year 6 Urban Camp 

 

Friday 13th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by 2TS 

 

Year 5/6 Interschool  Sport 
 

Saturday 14th June/ 
Sunday 15th June 

Year 4 Sacrament of 
Eucharis t 

 

Wednesday 18th June 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons  

 

Webinar: Digi ta l  Media  
Li teracy & Safety (Part I I) 

7.30pm-8.30pm 
 

Friday 20th June 

2.40pm Assembly led by 
1EM 

 

 

In the Land of the Wadawurrung People 
 
 

 

Dear Families, 
 

Welcome to Week 7 of Term 2! Winter has certainly arrived, bringing chilly mornings and 
warm classroom moments. It's hard to believe how quickly the term is flying by in our vibrant 
Catholic school community. On the weekend we celebrated the Ascension of the Lord. After 
rising from the dead at Easter, Jesus spent time with His friends, teaching them and helping 
them understand God’s love. Then, He returned to Heaven to be with God the Father, 
promising to always be with us and sending the Holy Spirit to guide us. 

Prayer for the Ascension of the Lord 

 

Dear Jesus, 
 You returned to your Father in Heaven, 

 but you promised to stay with us always. 
 Help us to remember that you are still with us, 

 guiding us with love and hope. 

May we follow your example 
 being kind, sharing with others, 

 and spreading joy wherever we go. 
 Thank you for your love and for showing us the way.  Amen. 

Here at St Francis Xavier we continually speak about being kind, sharing with others and 
being happy, safe and learning. We recognise that respectful behaviour is the foundation of a 
strong and supportive learning environment. When we interact with kindness, sharing and 
consideration, we create a space where everyone feels acknowledged and respected. This 
respectful culture promotes clear communication and effective teamwork—key elements of 
a thriving school community. 
 

Good manners are more than polite habits—they are integral to learning, relationship-
building, and future success. We are proud of the way our students demonstrate being a 
Please and Thank you school. Let’s continue to support and nurture this strength as we grow 
together. It is so pleasing to be on the receiving end of chats with students who use their 
manners. Thank you. 
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Saturday 21st June/ 
Sunday 22nd June 

Year 4 Sacrament of 

Eucharis t 
 

Wednesday 25th June 

Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons  
 

GWR Footbal l  at TBC 
 

Friday 27th June 
2.40pm Assembly led by FGJ 

 

Tuesday 1st July 
School  Mus ic Showcase  

6pm in school  gym 
FGJ, 1GT, 2RR, 3GD, 4LK, 

5CC and 6PB 
  

Wednesday 2nd July 
Yr 2 & 5 Swimming Lessons  

 

School  Mus ic Showcase  
6pm in school  gym  

FTW, 1EM, 2MH, 3JT, 4KB, 
5QM and 6MM 

 

Thursday 3rd July 
School  Mus ic Showcase  

6pm in school  gym 
FLP, FBO, 1JS, 2TS, 3LL, 4JS, 

5ZP and 6ZA 
 

Friday 4th July 
No Assembly 

 

Last day of term 2 
3.15pm finish  

(to be confirmed) 
 

Term 3 (9 weeks) 
Mon 21st Jul  – Fri  19th Sep 

 

Friday 25th July 
Start of Term Mass  

 

Friday 1st August 
2.40pm Assembly led by FLP 

 

Friday 8th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

1GT 
 

Friday 15th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

2MH 
 

Mon 18th – Fri 22nd Aug 

Book Week 
 

Friday 22nd August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 3LL 

 

Friday 29th August 
2.40pm Assembly led by 4JS 

 

Friday 5th September 

Fathers ’ Day/Specia l  
Friends ’ Li turgy  

 

Friday 12th September 
2.40pm Assembly led by 5ZP 

 

 
 

We’re just a few weeks away from our highly anticipated Whole School Music Showcase 
evenings, and the excitement is building! 

Throughout this term, our students have been working with incredible focus and enthusiasm 
during their music sessions—learning songs, reading music, composing, playing instruments, 
and coming together as class ensembles.  

As this is a formal school event, all students are expected to attend and must wear their full 
winter school uniform (please note: sports uniforms are not permitted). Please refer to the 
attached poster for your child’s performance date and time. 

Our Showcase evenings are a wonderful celebration of each child’s learning, and provide a 
special opportunity for every child to share their musicality and creativity with our 
community. 

Please take a close look at our Music Showcase flier in this newsletter detailing dates and 
times for our upcoming Music Showcase.  

Winter is here! 

 

It’s been a busy week in the whirlwind of school life — assessments, assemblies, swimming, 
soccer, Catholic Education Week, Reconciliation Week, Wildlife animals and a sudden change 
in the weather just to keep us on our toes! We’ve officially passed the halfway mark of this 
long term. Jumpers and coats have started to appear, we promote only school styles and 
colours with this. Beanies / Jackets can be bought from Crockers, Armstrong Street North.  

Our own Ms Johnson is busily learning all her dance moves for the upcoming Dancing with 
our stars event.  
                      

A message from Gemma: 
 

I wanted to let you all know first about the raffle I have created to raise funds for the Ballarat 
Foundation alongside the Dancing with our Stars Event. If you or anyone you know would like 

to win Superbox tickets to Disney on Ice at Rod Laver Arena, send them this way   
Your support of me during this time is greatly appreciated and I know the foundation is  so 
thankful for the SFX community as well!! 
https://rafflelink.com.au/dwos-gemma 
 
 
Enjoy your week! 

   Jane Clark, Deputy Principal/Learning Enhancement 

https://rafflelink.com.au/dwos-gemma
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Friday 19th September 
12.40pm Assembly led by 

FBOK 
 

Term 4 (11 weeks) 
Mon 6th Oct – Fri  19th Dec 

 

Friday 10th October 
Start of Term/Mercy Day 

Mass   
 

Friday 17th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

FTW 
 

Friday 24th October 
2.40pm Assembly led by 

6MM 
 

Friday 31st October 
Junior Sports  Day 

Al l  Foundation-Year 2 
s tudents  

 

Monday 3rd November 
Pupi l  free day 

 

Tuesday 4th November 
Melbourne Cup Publ ic 

Hol iday 
Pupi l  free day 

 

Friday 7th November 
No Assembly 

 

Friday 14th November 

No Assembly 
 

Friday 21st November 

No Assembly 
 

Mon 24th – Wed 26th Nov 
Year 5 Camp 

 

Thursday 18th December 
Final 2025 day for s tudents  

Save the Dates – Upcoming School Music Showcases! 
 
We’re excited to announce that our school’s much-anticipated Music Showcases are just 
around the corner! These special evenings will be a celebration of the incredible talent and 
hard work of our students from across the entire school.  
 
Please keep these dates free for what promises to be a magical musical night, proudly 
presented by our children. 
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AUSLAN 
 

As part of the St Francis Xavier semester reports, families will receive an update on their child’s learning in Auslan.  
 

Within the Auslan report, families can expect to receive;  
 an overview of semester one learning. This will be in the form of a short paragraph, explaining the e lements 

of Auslan that were the learning focus for semester one. 
 

 A statement that reflects your child's level of achievement. This will be in the form of a five point scale,   
o Starting to work towards level 
o Working towards level  
o Working at level 
o Working above level 
o Working well above level 

 

Alongside the semester reports your child also shares their learning in Auslan twice yearly at student led 
conferences, via seesaw (where applicable). 
 

The delivery of Auslan at St Francis Xavier follows a 'Teachers as Co-learners' model. As the title suggests, our 
teachers are also learners and are supported by our Language Assistant and Auslan expert, Chantelle Stacey. 
Chantelle works alongside both teachers and students through the Teachers as Co-Learners program, ensuring the 
Auslan curriculum is delivered accurately and in a culturally appropriate way. 
 
 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness  of life for all.         5. 

 

 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness  of life for all.         6. 

 

 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness  of life for all.         7. 

 

 

 



 
St. Francis Xavier Primary School is a Child Safe School called to action through Gospel values and Mercy tradition. 
Through the mission of Jesus within the Mercy tradition, we are called to action in pursuing fullness  of life for all.         8. 

 

 

Religious Education News 
 
 

THIS WEEK’S GOSPEL- Sunday June 1, 2025       Seventh Sunday of Easter (Year C) 
 
Gospel: John 17:20-26  
Jesus looked up to heaven and said: “I pray not only for them, but also for those who believe in me because of their 
message. I pray that they may all be one. Father! May they be in us, just as you are in me and I am in you. May they 
be one, so that the world will believe that you sent me. I gave them the same glory you gave me, so that they may be 
one, just as you and I are one: I in them and you in me, so that they may be completely one, in order that the world 
may know that you sent me and that you love them as you love me. Father! You have given them to me, and I want 
them to be with me where I am, so that they may see my glory, the glory you gave me; for you loved me before the 
world was made. Righteous Father! The world does not know you, but I know you, and these know that you sent me. 
I made you known to them, and I will continue to do so, in order that the love you have for me may be in them, and 
so that I also may be in them.” (Gospel passage taken from Good News Translation)  

 
Gospel reflection: Jesus is praying to God for his disciples and for all people who will come to believe in him through 
the disciples. Jesus asked that all his people could be as one- this means that they all stand united, they love one 
another, live peacefully and work together.  
We are all different, but even though we are different, we have lots of things in common with each other. There is 
one very special thing we all share- God loves us all. We are all sisters and brothers, no matter who we are or where 
in the world we live. We are all part of one global family, loved by God. God wants that love to shine through us in 
the way that we treat each other.  
We are called to love one another and to live together in harmony. This doesn’t mean all being the same or that we 
all have to agree about everything, but it does mean that we should always be kind and loving to one another, 
treating each other as we would wish to be treated.  
 
Our Challenge: Let us do our very best to be united with other people, even if they are different from us, by loving 
our brothers and sisters throughout the world.  (Adapted from CAFOD Website) 

 

 
 

Sacrament of First Eucharist: 
Over the following weekends (June 7/ 8, June 14/ 15 and June 21/ 22),  we pray for many 
of our Year Four Students who are receiving the Sacrament of First Communion. As a part 
of their Religious Education lessons, the children have been invited to think about Identity 
and how Catholic Christians celebrate at mass. A special thank you to our fabulous 
Mr Barclay, Ms Latchford, Ms Keogh and Ms Stahl for all their guidance and support.  
We wish the children involved and their families all the best as they take this important 
step in their faith journey. 

 
 

 

               
Thank you for your generous support !  
Our Free Dress Day last Friday raised $513.90! 
We will donate this money to our local Ballarat East Chapter of St Vinnies, to assist in their support and valuable 
outreach to people in our community. 
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Outreach to our Local Community 
As a school, we prioritise catholic social teachings emphasising human dignity, the common good, solidarity and 
preferential treatment of the poor, especially the most vulnerable in our community.   

       
 
How can we help? Both the Ballarat Soupbus and Showerbus are in desperate need of donations.  
 
SHOWERBUS- Do you have spare clean coats, trackies, coats, socks, blankets and sleeping bags you are not using? 
You can donate these directly to the bus at 115 Doveton St South (Camerons Metalland) on Tuesdays & Thursdays 
6-8pm Sundays 5-7pm, otherwise you can leave your donation with Ms Russell (Yr 2 Teacher).  

SOUPBUS- Can you help with some non-perishable food items? You can drop off donations at the Ballarat East Men’s 
shed on Wednesdays between 9:30 and 11:00 am and the 1st and 3rd Saturdays of the month, also between 9:30 
and 11:00 am. The shed is located at the corner of Fussell and Eureka Streets.  

 
 

 
 

 
Christine Meneely, Religious Education Leader 

 
Wellbeing News 

 
Child Safe Standard 8: Staff, volunteers and parents are equipped with the knowledge, skills and awareness to 
keep children and young people safe through ongoing education and training. 
 

Due to St Francis Xavier Primary School’s ongoing commitment to supporting youth wellbeing through its 
partnership with SchoolTV, they would like to invite parents, carers, grandparents, educators and school leaders to 
attend an exclusive webinar supporting primary and secondary students.  
 

WEBINAR: Digital Media Literacy & Safety (Part II) 
DATE: Wednesday, 18 June 2025 
TIME: 7:30pm 
 

Join SchoolTV for an exclusive session with two of Australia’s leading experts in youth wellbeing and cybersafety, 
Susan McLean and Dr Michael Carr-Gregg. They will share invaluable insights on how to empower young people to 
navigate the online world safely and responsibly. 
 

Topics in this webinar include: 
 Artificial Intelligence 
 Misinformation & Algorithms 
 Sexting & Sextortion 
 Online Grooming 

 

Please note, this webinar is a one-off event and will not be available to replay later. 
 

Participants must register prior to the commencement of the webinar to gain access.  
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http://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/webinar/east-coast-digital-media-literacy-safety-part-2  
 
They look forward to having you join them for this insightful and engaging session.   

 
 
Sending cheers your way, 
 

  Gemma Johnson, Wellbeing Leader  

http://sfxballarat.catholic.schooltv.me/webinar/east-coast-digital-media-literacy-safety-part-2
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Sport/Physical Education News 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Regional Cross Country 
Well done to the 10 SFX students that took on the challenging 
course in Warrnambool at last Monday’s Greater Western Region 
Cross Country event. In windy conditions, all students did a 
fantastic job and should be extremely proud of their efforts. 
Congratulations to Nellie, Chloe, Sam & Lawrence who have 
qualified to run at the State finals early next term.  
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Division Soccer 
An outstanding day was had by all involved at the Division Soccer tournament at Morshead Park on Wednesday. SFX 
was proudly represented by 4 amazing teams, all of which played with energy, skill, teamwork and determination. 
Well done to the Girls A team that fell agonisingly short in a very tense Grand Fi nal. The support that all students 
displayed for their school and peers was fantastic to see. Thank you to all of the families that came along to support 
the students. 
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Swimming Program 
Our swimming program begins this week for students in Year 2 & 5. Please refer to the PAM notification for more 
information. 
 
Golf Clinics 
Tony from Golf Victoria is once again conducting golf clinics for students in Year 4 - 6 in Week 7 of this term. These 
sessions are very informative and hands-on and are a fantastic opportunity for our students to participate in an 
activity that they may not normally do so. Please refer to the PAM notification for more information.  
 

2025 SFX SPORTS DATES 
Term 2: 

 Week 7 - Mon June 2 - Wed June 4 - Golf Clinics for students in Year 4, 5 & 6 
 Week 7 - Friday June 6th - Division Netball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5/6)  
 Week 8 - Friday June 13th - Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) - TBC 
 Week 10 - Wednesday June 25th - GWR Football @ TBC 

 
Term 3: 

 Week 4 - Friday August 15 - Catholic Primary Schools Athletics @ Llanberris (selected students from Yr 
3/4/5/6)  

 Week 5 - Friday August 22 - Division Basketball @ Selkirk Stadium (selected students from Yr 5 & 6) 
 Week 6 - Friday August 29 - Interschool Sport (Yr 5/6) - TBC 
 Week 8 - Thursday September 11 - Division Athletics @ Llanberris (Qualified students from Yr 3/4/5/6 - from 

event in Wk 4)  

SFX Football Jumpers, Singlets & Netball dresses/bibs 
If you have any SFX Football jumpers, singlets or netball dresses/bibs at home could you please return them to Mr 
Down or Mr Carroll or drop them into the office. 
 
Have a fantastic week. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Shaun Carroll, SFX Sport Coordinator 
 

 
P&F News 

 
 

Next P&F Meeting 
Wednesday 4th June – 6pm – SFX Staff Room 
  
Hot Chocolates 
First break every Monday Term 2 & Term 3 
$1.50 for a Hot Chocolate & Marshmallow 
Thank you to our Volunteers this week – Please sign up to volunteer if you are able – we rely on Volunteers to be 
able to run this for the children. 
 
Uniform Shop 
Our Second Hand Uniform shop is always open, please see the office staff if you wish to have a look at any items in 
our Second Hand Uniform shop, or reach out to a member of our P&F to help you with any of you r Uniform needs. 

  

mailto:scarroll@sfxballarat.catholic.edu.au
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 Attachments 
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ASSEMBLY AWARDS    30th May    Hosted by 4LK    Theme: Hospitality 
Hospitality means we welcome and include others. 

 

FLP Harly Gemmola and Eden Vanderkley 4JS Max Miller and Isabella Carrick  

FGJ Hadley Mullane & Jax Nelson 4LK Macie Lloyd & Ben Walshe 

FBO’K Lyla Quick and Louis Dreher 4KB Levi Dreher & Willow Prato 

FTW Ryker Kermeen and Rupert Howard 5CC Winnie Harrison and Lucy Elliot 

1JS Harry McMahon & Ella Finley  5ZP Sam Norris & Milla Richardson 

1EM Rex Owins and Parker Davis  5QM Finya Najera-Hinko & Violet Wilson 

1GT Ava Kelishedi and Jed Phelan 6PB Hudson Rowland and George Pearce 

2RR Zahli Kingston and Carter George 6ZA 
Evie Staley, Claudia Cochrane & Luella Dunstan 
(for last week) 

2MH Billie Dodd and Sam White 6MM Cruize Van Langevelde and Aria Treacy 

2TS Frankie Richards and Daulat Gill EE 4JS 

3LL Angus Morley & Ryder Bunstma PA Max Miller and Noah Osciak from 4JS 

3JT Ollie Geaghan Alfie Heywood  VA 
Archie Gertdz, Paddy Ludbrook, Hudson Ryan, 
Ben Walshe, Ava Warr (4LK) 

3DG 
Harrison Madigan and Lachlan 
Purtell  

PE 
4JS A wonderful class to teach. They all show 
great hospitality. Well done. 

  Tch Tex Brown & Nic Taylor (3LL) 

Principal’s Award:  2MH - whole class 
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Community News 
 

 
 


